
MARCH 12, 2017 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity, and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Mike Ellis six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 
QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

What mountain top experiences have you had that changed the way you saw things? 
Do you trust in the divine invitation to journey with God in life? 

Readings:  Genesis 12:1-4a; 2 Timothy 1:8b-10; Matthew 17:1-9 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org Then click the date for the readings you want. 

MON, March 13 
7:00 AM À Jerry Dietz  
5:30 PM À Loretta Bahl   
 

TUES, March 14 
7:00 AM À All Souls   
5:30 PM À Clarence & Madonna 
  McMahon   
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:00 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, March 15 
7:00 AM    À Jane Kaiser  
5:30 PM À Kim Mason    
 

THURS, March 16 
7:00 AM À Msgr. Joseph P. Herard  
 

FRI, March 17  
Saint Patrick, Bishop 
7:00 AM À Alice Kirpes  
 

SAT, March 18 
Vigil of the Third Sunday of Lent  
4:00 PM À Don Schueller  
6:00 PM À Cindy Burger  
 

SUN, March 19 
Third Sunday of Lent 
7:00 AM À Steve Andrews and 
  Eugene òGeneó  
  Winders  
9:00 AM À Shelley & Tara Althoff 
  And Parishioners  
11:00 AM À James A. Burgmeier  

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
 

A 
t the baptism of Jesus, we hear the voice of God say: This is my 
beloved Son, with whom I am well pleased. In the weekendõs 
Gospel account of the Transfiguration, we hear those same words 

with the addition of the words: Listen to him.  The apostles were challenged to 
listen to Jesus and then told not to say anything until he had been raised from the 
dead.  

 

In the first reading from Genesis, we hear God beginning a life-long 
conversation with Abram. Abramõs behavior is not what attracted God to him, but 
rather it was his willingness to trust in God. Abram (later Abraham) puts his trust 
in God, and thatõs enough for God who òcredits it to him as righteousness.ó God 
begins the story of salvation with one man who is willing to put his trust in God. 
Abraham does not make empty promises of perfection; rather, Abraham journeys 
with God. Jesus chose his disciples based on their response to his call: Come 
follow me. Those who accept the call to follow Jesus have transfigurations in 
store for them. Trust in the divine invitation to travel and journey with God is the 
key. We share in that invitation, and especially during the Lenten Season we are 
called to journey with God with listening hearts and in trust!  

 

How is your Lenten journey coming? There are many opportunities 
offered here at Resurrection to journey with the Lord during Lent. Are you taking 
advantage of them? 

 

A Friend told me: Recently, a member of the parish staff was told by a woman 
that her friend told her because she had a civil decree of divorce that she was no 
longer allowed to attend Mass or receive Communion. The woman has been 
grieving this for several years. First of all she was given incorrect information. A 
civil decree of divorce does not impact an individualõs relationship with the 
Church. Those who are divorced are free to participate in the sacraments of the 
Church. Remarriage is what has impact. It is always better to talk to priest about 
your circumstances and seek a remedy and not count on the counsel of a friend.  
 

May the Lord bless your Lenten journey during this coming week. 
 

      Fr. Joe Hauer, Pastor 

2 Welcome to Resurrection  ƴ  4300 Asbury Rd  Dubuque, IA  52002 

REST IN PEACE 
Calita Breitsprecker, grandmother of 
Chad (Angie) Breitsprecker; Phyllis 
Lockhart, mother of Phil (Mary) 
Lockhart; Jennifer Schwers, daughter 
of Elmer Schwers; Jean Anne 
Scheele Voelker, mother of Dr. James 
(Carol) Voelker. 

To the Catholic faithful in the Archdiocese of Dubuque, 
 

Those of us who are 14 years of age and older are obliged by Church law to practice the 
penance of abstaining from eating meat on the Fridays of Lent. 
 

This tradition helps us to remember how Jesus loved us and gave himself up to death for 
our salvation, as well to inspire us to imitate Jesusõ loving gift of self by an act of penance 
or charity. 
 

However, as St. Patrickõs Day this year falls on a Friday of Lent, and as celebrations often 
include serving meat, Catholics in the Archdiocese of Dubuque are dispensed from the 
obligation to abstain from meat on that day. 
 

Those people who take advantage of this dispensation are encouraged to perform some 
other good work, for example, participating in Holy Mass that day, or abstaining from 
watching television, or donating to charity the same amount of money spent on food and 
beverage at the St. Patrick Day celebration. 
 

Begging the intercession of St. Patrick, who brought the Gospel to people in Ireland, may 
we keep our eyes fixed on Jesus who inspires and perfects our faith. 
 

Michael O. Jackels 
Archbishop of Dubuque 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


IN THE PARISH 
 

FAIR TRADE PRODUCTS 
The Social Justice Committee will be selling quality fair 
trade items following 9:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday, March 19. 
Coffee, tea, chocolate, and hot chocolate mix ranging in 
price from $3.50-$8.50 will be available for purchase. By 
purchasing fairly traded products, you are ensuring that 
farmers receive a fair price, have access to affordable 
credit, and are able to support their families and invest in 
their communities.  
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY FOOD DRIVE 
The St. Vincent de Paul Society will be holding a Lenten 
food drive next weekend, March 18-19, to support our 
parish food pantry and the parish mobile food pantry 
being held on March 25.  We are in need of the following 
items:  tuna, canned tomatoes, canned potatoes, canned 
fruit, pasta meals, and bath tissue. 
Please place your donations in the 
boxes provided by the Church 
entrances. Thank you for your 
support. 
 

PREGNANCY LOSS SUPPORT GROUP  
The Pregnancy Loss Support Group will meet Sunday, 
March 26, from 6:30-7:30 p.m. in the Lower Level Social 
Space. Childcare will be provided in the Upper Room. 
Couples are encouraged to attend together. Everyone is 
welcome regardless of when your loss took place. Call or 
text John and Sadie Robbins at 563-581-5911 for more 
information. Find the Facebook group by searching 
"Pregnancy Loss Support Group at Resurrection Church." 

 
THANK YOU 
The Catholic Daughters would like to thank all who 
contributed and supported the Life Savers Weekend. We 
collected $770.81 to support local charities for abused 
women and children. 

March 12, 2017 ƴ Second Sunday of Lent 3 

STEWARDSHIP  
òBear your share of the hardship for the Gospel,ó St. Paul 
tells Timothy in todayõs second reading. What sacrifice is 
asked of me for the sake of the Gospel.  

STEWARDSHIP 
OPPORTUNITIES 

 

OKOLONA SERVICE TRIP 
Parish Summer Service trip to OKOLONA, Mississippi...  Join 
a group of fellow parishioners from Resurrection who will 
experience the African American culture while working with 
children in a summer enrichment program, working in a 
second-hand clothing store, visiting the elderly, or helping 
with light maintenance work. The service trip to Okolona will 
be from June 24-July 1, 2017. Please email or call Ellen 
Patch if you are interested in making this very worthwhile 
trip. dbq058s1@dbqarch.org or 556-7511 

 
SISTER WATER PROJECT 
Diseases from dirty water kill more people 
every year than all forms of violence, 
including war (charitywater.org). The Sister 
Water Project (SWP) has funded more than 
140 wells in Tanzania, Africa. All of these 
wells continue to be in working condition; 
therefore decreasing the amount of disease. 
Bring your householdõs SWP cup to Mass 
each week and add your spare change to 
the community jugs located in the back of 
church. Thanks for your support to the SWP!  
 

MOBILE FOOD PANTRY 
Our next Mobile Food Pantry will be held in the Resurrection 
School gym on Saturday, March 25. Volunteers are needed 
Friday, March 24, from 6-7:30 p.m., and Saturday morning 
from 8-11:30. Sign up using the volunteer sheets posted on 
the bulletin board in the Church Gathering Space, or go to 
the parish website at www.res-dbq.org and click on 
òEvents.ó For more information, email Joe Hancock at the 
parish office: DBQ058BK@dbqarch.com. 

LENTEN OPPORTUNITIES THIS WEEK: 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Monday-Friday: 7 a.m. 
Monday, Tuesday, & Wednesday:  5:30 p.m. 
 

TUESDAY PRAYER WITNESS TALKS 
Parishioner Marilyn Dansart will share her personal 
experiences of prayer on Tuesday, March 14, at 6 p.m. 
following the 5:30 p.m. Mass. We will spend time in front of 
the Blessed Sacrament, have a short witness talk, and pray 
communally.  
 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
Stations of the Cross will be celebrated on 
Friday, March 17,  beginning at 5:30 p.m.  

HEALTH MINISTRY 
CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
The next Care for the Caregiver meetings will be held from 
2-3 p.m. on Mondays, March 13 and 20, in the Upper 
Room. If you are caring for a loved one, please join us! If 
you have any questions, call Mary Schmidt at the parish 
office, 556-7511.  
 

SENIOR SOCIAL 
Senior Social will be held Monday, March 20, from 11:30 
a.m. -1:30 p.m. The meal will feature Chinese citrus chicken 
prepared by Kathy Schrack. Cost is $5.00. Sign up on the 
bulletin board in the Gathering Space or call the parish 
office so we know you are coming. 

mailto:dbq058s1@dbqarch.org
http://charitywater.org
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
Transfiguration is a common occurrence in families. When we 
commit to another, such as a spouse in marriage or a child in 
parenting, we are not committing to them only as they are 
today, but to the person they are becoming.   

  

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
Just as Jesus was transfigured and appeared gloriously to 
Peter, James and John (Mk 9:2-10), so too love for your 
spouse can bring out the best in the other. Recall for a 
moment your wedding day and the wonder of seeing each 
other clothed in splendor. 

RESURRECTION SCHOOL CORNER: 
DENISE GRANT 
In honor of Dr. Seussõ birthday (March 2), the National 
Education Association celebrates Read Across America Day, 
when thousands of schools and libraries bring children and 
books together! This year, our schoolõs Business Partner, 
Kendall Hunt, carried on its tradition of sending volunteers to 
read to our students in honor of Read Across America Day!  
This year, they read to students the week of March 6.  In 
addition, they purchase books for the library and give each 
classroom teacher a copy of the Dr. Seuss book that the 
students heard.   

YOUTH MINISTRY/CONFIRMATION 
 

 

  
March 22, 6:30-8 a.m. Small Group Session 
 
 
 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP TEAM 
April 2 & 9, 1-3 p.m., Living Stations of the 
          Cross rehearsal  

MIDDLE SCHOOL SERVE AND STRIKE  
Join us March 15th, 10:30 a.m.-3 p.m.  
We will deliver meals for Meals on 

Wheels and then go bowling at  
Cherry Lanes. Cost is $15.  

 

  Find out more about all upcoming Youth Ministry events at 
www.res-dbq.org or on the Youth Ministry bulletin board!  

Call Lugene at 556-7511 for more information! 

CONFIRMATION 
Lugene Berning, Youth Ministry/Confirmation Coordinator 

We are offering a new summer Religious 
Education class for all students entering 
grades 9-12 in the fall. Classes will be 
June 12-15 & 19-22 from 8 a.m.-noon. 
Register at www.res-dbq.org. Summer RE 
for high school students is designed to 
complement and enhance our  

Confirmation preparation program, providing a more  
comprehensive study of our faith. We are using an engag-
ing program we think the students will enjoy. The summer 
session does not include Confirmation preparation. 
Confirmation preparation for those starting 9th grade next 
year will begin in the fall. Registration will open in May. 

MUSIC & LITURGY 

 

òTRANSFIGURATION.ó 

This song begins:  òJesus on the 
mountain peak, stands alone in glory 
blazing. Let us, if we dare to speak, 
join the saints and angels praising.ó 
 
We come to Mass each weekend to 
join our voices in prayer and 
praising for the many blessings of 
God, as we share in Word and 
Sacrament. We find nourishment not 
only in Word and Sacrament, but in 
becoming Jesusõ body and sharing Godõs love in the world 
outside the church doors. We can be transfigured and 
turned into something more beautiful through worship, but 
only if we truly are part of the celebration, and not merely 
spectators. We only get out of Mass what we put into it. 
Sometimes the hardest part is just getting ourselves there. 
Once we have arrived, the next step comes right out of the 
lyrics we sing today:  òLet us, if we dare to speak.ó Join in 
the prayer, join in the song! Let the Spirit fill your hearts and 
minds. Be transfigured! 

Amy Dolan 
Music and Liturgy 

FAITH FORMATION 
 
School Year RE Reminder 

There will be no School Year RE  classes this 
Wednesday, March 15th due to spring break.  
Classes will resume as normal on Wednesday, 
March 22nd. 

 
Summer RE Sunday Class on March 19th 
Just a reminder, next Sunday, all of those 
students who attended Summer RE classes 
in June are invited to attend Sunday class 
after the 9:00 a.m. Mass until 10:45 a.m. 

 
Help Needed  
We are in need of volunteers who are 
confirmed Catholic parishioners to help with 
the following:  

1st Eucharist Interviews - March 21st from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m.   
1st Eucharist Retreat - April 22nd from 8:15 to10:30 a.m. 
 If you are able to help with either of these events, please 
contact Wendy at 556-7511 or dbq058re@dbqarch.org. 

 
Middle School Catechists for the Summer RE Program  
We are looking for certified teachers to be 6th, 
7th, or 8th grade catechists for our upcoming 
Summer Religious Education program. Classes will 
be held June 12-15 & 19-22 from 8 a.m.-noon.  
For more info, please call Wendy at 556-7511. 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Religious Education  

mailto:dbq058re@dbqarch.org

